
MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF THE PLANNING & ZONING 

COMMISSION OF THE TOWN OF THATCHER 

December 20, 2010 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman David Griffin, Members Dennis Martin, 

Jerry Hoopes, Mike Ajeman, and Town Engineer 

Heath Brown 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Pat Nelson & Ramon Morales 

 

VISITORS: None 

 

Chairman David Griffin called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm, establishing that there 

was a quorum. 

 

Pledge of Alliance 

 

Roll Call 

 

Approval of Minutes 

 

Chairman David Griffin asked if there was any discussion of the September meeting 

minutes and there was no discussion.  A motion was made by Mr. Dennis Martin to 

accept the minutes and seconded by Mr. Jerry Hoopes.  The vote was unanimous and the 

minutes were approved. 

 

Public Hearing: 

 

Planning & Zoning Code Revisions. 

 

Chairman Griffin asked if there was any discussion from the public, there being none the 

Public Hearing was closed.   

 

 

Decision on Public Hearing: 
 

Decision on Planning & Zoning Code Revisions 

 

Mr. Heath Brown presented the proposed code additions to the Commission members.  

He explained that these additions to the code were to place limits, restrictions, and 

guidelines for the administration of the new state medical marijuana law.  The 

Commission went through each item.  

 

Chairman Griffin asked if there was any other discussion.  Mr. Mike Ajeman made a 

motion to recommend to the Town Council to approve the code changes as proposed with 

the recommendation that restricting the operation of the medical dispensaries on Sunday 



be considered.  Mr. Mark Vining seconded the motion.  The vote was 5-0 in favor and the 

motion passed. 

 

 

Adjournment: 

 

Mr. Dennis Martin made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Jerry Hoopes seconded it.  The 

vote was unanimous and the meeting adjourned. 


